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October 30, 2020 

The Honorable Gene Dodaro 
Comptroller General  
U.S. Government Accountability Office 
441 G St., NW 
Washington, D.C. 20548 

Dear Mr. Dodaro: 

Since 1999, the Federal Communication Commission (FCC) has reserved a portion of the 
5.9 gigahertz (GHz) spectrum band for connected vehicle technologies. The vehicle fleet today 
includes some limited applications of these technologies and more are expected to emerge in the 
near future. Advanced technologies hold tremendous potential to improve transportation safety, 
reduce congestion, and decrease pollution, among other prospective uses. Some of these 
technologies rely on wireless communication between vehicles, between vehicles and infrastructure 
(such as traffic signals), or vehicles and other users (such as pedestrians).  

The Department of Transportation (DOT) conducted research, provided grants to cities, 
and otherwise encouraged the development and deployment of vehicle safety technologies that use 
the Dedicated Short-Range Communications (DSRC) standard on 5.9 GHz spectrum. For example, 
DOT has supported municipal efforts to install “smart” streetlight and traffic signal prioritization 
equipment that wirelessly communicates with vehicles on the road.1 DOT continues to support 
reserving this band for the exclusive use of connected vehicle technologies in anticipation of future 
applications and deployment.2 However, other standards such as cellular vehicle-to-anything (C-
V2X) offer an alternative to DSRC.  

In December 2019, the FCC announced a proceeding that could reallocate or reduce the 
availability of 5.9 GHz spectrum for the exclusive use by vehicles and other transportation 
infrastructure.3 As wireless applications increase broadly in society, spectrum is increasingly scarce 

1 Connected Vehicle Pilot Deployment Program Overview, available ai https://www.its.dot.gov/pilots/pilots_overview.htm. 
2 Letter from Hon. Elaine Chao, Secretary, DOT, to Hon. Ajit Pai, Chairman, FCC (Nov. 20, 2019), available at 
https://www.highways.org/wp-content/uploads/2019/12/sec-chao-letter-5.9-11-20-19.pdf. 
3 In the Matter of Use of the 5.850-5.925 GHz Band, FCC 19-129, ET-Docket 19-138 (proposed Dec. 17, 2019), available at 
https://docs.fcc.gov/public/attachments/FCC-19-129A1.pdf. 






